All Classic Motor Club CQ Inc Monthly General Meeting Minutes St Joseph's Hall 18th May 2019

Meeting Opened: 3.02pm

Apologies: Colleen and Steve Cooling, Claire and Doug Thwaite, Dave and Sue Misselbrook, Justin and Patricia Boulton, Rae and Jack Cowie, Colleen Duncan, Geof Brad, Allison Williams and Neil Lowry.

Attendance: As per the sign on sheet

Welcome: Mick welcomed all and made special mention of New Member Russell Sait, also special mention of Andrea Barnes, Ann Thomson, Ron Humphries, Noel Ganter, Ken and Maree Crozier, Mark, Alana, Braithe and Jett with their father Paul Hogan, Mark Hamilton, Grant Williams, Greg Wooley, Bruce Duncan, Nathan Beresford and Mick Kennedy. Mick thanked Peter and Shelley for catering and serving afternoon tea.

Previous Minutes: As per newsletter, website and Facebook page.

Moved: Glen Hamilton **Seconded:** Chris Hensley

Treasurer's Report:

Incomings: \$ 3312.84 **Outgoings:** \$2419.13

Reconciled Balance: \$2490.15

Moved: Matt Walker Seconded: John Fisher

Correspondence:

Incoming Newsletters: Chrysler News, most of the newsletters are now received by email and then get posted onto the Facebook page for your reading pleasure.

Incoming General: Registration invoice for the trailer from the Department of Transport, Statement and invoice from Grant Broadcasters for CBTC, Statements from Westpac Bank and entry forms and money for CBTC

Outgoing:

Moved: Brenda Fisher **Seconded:** Laurie Hamilton

Business arising from Minutes / New Business

General Business

- Twilight Cruises are the Friday night after Redhill each month departing from Central Park in Murray St at 6.30pm.
- The end of month Beach cruise has a permanent meeting place and departure time. Meeting at the end of Norman Road on the dirt area for a 9.30am depart. This month's run coincides with CBTC so our next one will be 30th June.
- Midweek Run Tuesday 11th June Morning tea at Brown's Park Rockhampton Leagues Club 10am at Leagues Club, Cambridge St ...
 Midweek Run Tuesday 16th July Mystery Breakfast Run ... Members to depart from the Duck Ponds on Lower Dawson Road at 8am. Breakfast will cost \$10 per head, this can be paid to Colleen and Steve on the day. If possible please bring along your plate, cutlery and a mug. Colleen and Steve will need to know approximately how many are going to attend. RSVP by the 11th July to Colleen on her email address colleencooling@me.com or you can phone Brenda 0487 388 485.
- 23rd June Meeting has been changed to the Caves Pub because the Go-Kart track is now closed. We will be meeting at Canoona Road in front of St Aubin's Village for a 10am depart... bring along a pen for the observation run that Tracie and Matt are preparing for your enjoyment.
- Motoring Heritage Day Sunday 19th May We have decided to make this an open day for club members to take their cars for a run.
- 20th July Hall Meeting for Rocky Swap venue and time to be announced.
- It is that time of the year again for membership renewals. In order for the club to be able to keep our membership fees at the same rate, we need to get as many of the club members over to receiving their newsletters by email. If you have an email address and are currently receiving a printed newsletter could you please give the secretary your email address this can be done by emailing info@allclassicmotorclubcq.com. Memberships can be paid to Shelly today or at next months meeting or you can transfer into the bank account. Please do not forget to put either your name or membership number or both.

All Classic Motor Club Central Queensland Inc

BSB: 034210 ACC: 327015

- CBTC Update Glen Rosters are all done and have been sent out via email. When you arrive on the Sunday please report to Lee Sunderland at the club tent before starting the position that you are rostered on for. Glen, Lee and Mick Kennedy will be there early on the Saturday to organise everyone who is helping with Mark out. All members other than a couple of new members should have received their display cards, please take them and use them at CBTC. Look forward to seeing everyone there for a great event.
- The umbrellas have arrived and are now on sale. There is a limited number so get yours now. Umbrellas are \$40 each.

- Merchandise Jodie is here with the merchandise. The white club shirts are on sale for \$15 each until sold out.
- The Heritage Festival with Antique Fair, demonstrations and markets on the weekend of 1st and 2nd June 2019. On the Sunday ONLY they are hosting demonstrations and markets and are wondered if the club would like to bring a display of vehicles along to be set up in front of Stringybark building near our new Vintage Vehicle Display Shed for visitors to view. There is no charge and our members to come along and they are welcome to set up stalls with items to sell or swap. They will open at 9am and close at 3pm. If you are interested in attending this event, please let Mick know 0488 922 139.
- All club members should have received their display cards now, if you are attending CBTC it would be great to see all members use them on the day.
- Allan O'Neil has an old about an 80's model front wheel drive. it has rusted bonnet and boot and is willing to give it away to anyone who wants it for parts etc. and Alan will even deliver it. 0427 581 045

Up Coming Events

- Redhill 1st Saturday of the Month
- 26th May CBTC
- 15th June Swap Meet and Show & Shine Caboolture Showgrounds
- 3rd August Rocky Swap
- 1st September 30th Anniversary Chrysler Expo Rocklea Showgrounds
- 6th October All Ford Day the Early Falcon Club of Qld Rockhampton chapter are hosting an all Ford Day
- HK, HG, HT Holden Club Car Show September

Meeting closed: 3.23pm